
 Robert Browning, Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Primary Schools 

  We learn and succeed together  
  

 

 

 

        @PrimaryRobert @SNSPrimary @tbprimary  Find us at: www.bridgesfederation.org.uk                 

                                                                                                                                                                

CLOSURE 

As of Friday 20th March  our schools are closed to all children except for children of key workers and the 

most vulnerable.   

       1st May 2020 

Home Learning  
 

 While at home during the Coronavirus outbreak, please remember to use 
our school e-learning platforms such as: 

Mathletics, Reading Eggs and Spellodrome to continue learning throughout 
your time at home. 

Remember to also follow your class twitter handle for daily  updates, ideas 
and activities that can be completed  daily. Below, you will find the links to 

your class google site and Twitter page 
There are so many lovely videos and pictures of  children working! Parents, 
please continue to share, but do not name children in the posts if their image 

is tweeted. 
 

Changes to Home Learning Packs 
From Monday, we will be emailing you, a weekly learning sheet for your 
child (it will look similar to the half termly homework sheet). We will no 
longer be posting or delivering paper packs of work.  All the activities 

and learning for your child for the week will be included on this sheet. It 
will replicate what is being shared on twitter and the Google class pages 

(links below). 

 

Snowsfields Primary 

@rainbow_sns 
@SNSFoundationS 

@SNSRed1 
@SNSOrange2 
@SNSYellow_3 
@SNSgreen_4 
@SNSBlue5g 

@SNSPurple6 

Twitter Handles for all three Schools 

Robert Browning 

@RBCaterpillar  
@RBButterfly_  
@RBRedClass       

@RBOrangeClassY2  
@RBYellowClass  
@RBGreenClass   
@RBTurquoise    
@RBBlueClass    

@RBPurpleClass 

Tower Bridge 

@tb_butterfly 
@CaterpillarTb 
@TBRedClass 

@TBOrangeClassY2 
@TBYellowClassY3 
@TBGreenClassY4 
@TBBlueClassY5 

@TBPurpleClassY6 
 

Keeping in Touch 
We hope you are all safe and well. However, If your circumstances have changed or you just 

need to speak to someone please call the school on  
02075259065.   

We are here to help. 

Southwark Council 
If you know of a vulnerable person who 
can’t leave the house due to coronavirus 

or who might not have families or      
neighbours who can help with the        

delivery of essential supplies, below are 
three ways to tell the  council. 



Learning at home  
Please click on the links below for 
your year group Google class page 

which your children’s teacher will update regularly 
with activities for your children to  

complete at home. Remember, you don’t need a 
Twitter account to access the class page. 

Rainbow Class: https://sites.google.com/view/rainbow-
class-home  

Nursery Class: https://sites.google.com/view/
caterpillarclassathome/home  

Reception Class:  https://sites.google.com/view/sns-
butterfly-class/home 

Year 1:  http://sites.google.com/view/thebridgesy1/  
Year 2: https://sites.google.com/view/thebridgesy2/home…  

Year 3: https://sites.google.com/view/yellowclassyear3/
home  

Year 4: https://sites.google.com/view/greenclasshome/
home  

Year 5: https://sites.google.com/view/blue-class-home/
home  

Year 6: https://sites.google.com/view/purple-class-home/
home 

Useful Contacts for Parents 
 

Solace 0808 802 5565 
https://www.solacewomensaid.org/ 

 

Southwark Local Offer 
https://localoffer.southwark.gov.uk/      

  
Samaritans 

https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/contact-samaritan/  

Guidance on closure of educational setting 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-

settings-information-for-parents-and-carers         
   

Southwark Food Bank 
https://southwark.foodbank.org.uk/  

       
Financial advice and support for Southwark residents 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/health-and-wellbeing/public-health/
for-the-public/ 

coronavirus/financial-support-for-residents 
 

Coronavirus and mental wellbeing 
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters  

NSPCC 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-we-do/about-us/contact-us/  

Learning at Home 
Teachers have been working hard behind 

the scenes to be able to set weekly         
English-writing, reading, phonics (where               

appropriate) and maths activities on   
Mathletics, Reading Eggs and Purple Mash.  
Please ensure that your child is accessing 
these activities.  The children should all 
know their login details but if they are    

unable to access the activities because they 
have forgotten their personal details,  

please do not hesitate to contact the school 
on:   020 7525 9065 

Sharing Children’s 
Work on Twitter 

Thank you for sharing your 
lovely videos and photos 
on Twitter. In accordance 
with our schools e-safety 
and  safeguarding  policy, 

please avoid including 
your child's name in 

your post.  
. 

Action for Happiness 
 

Take a minutes to remember what 
really matters to you and 

why? 

StarLine 
This is a new DfE home learning telephone helpline to 

support parents and carers nationwide.  Free,          
confidential advice is available six days a week by 

phoning the StarLine team on: 0330 313 9162.  
 

StarLine helps parents and carers in the following 
ways:  

 By providing access to a team of qualified       
teachers, education and parenting experts.  

 By focusing on providing practical ideas, support 
and reassurance.  

 By offering tips, techniques and resources to     
enable parents to give their children the support 
they need to continue learning while schools are 

closed.  
 By supporting family wellbeing and mental health. 
  By covering all phases of education and subjects 

plus behaviour, pupil wellbeing and SEND.  
 

For more information, visit www.starline.org.uk/ or 
follow @StarLineSupport on Twitter.                             

 

The team behind StarLine will also be broadcasting a 
weekly programme on YouTube. In each episode of    

StarLive, a guest presenter will share practical ideas for 
home learning. Further details can be found on the      

StarLine website.  
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https://twitter.com/StarLineSupport


Well done to all of our children who have shared on Twitter examples 
of some of the activities they have been completing at home.  Below 

are the names of those children along with some Twitter posts. 

  Tower Bridge 
Bethenny YN   Daniel YN 
Janayah YR   Theo YR 
Daivansh YR   Olive YR 
Muhammed YR  Ratwan YR 
Chiara YR   Maria YR 
Leora YR   Leah YR 
Poppy YR   Elsa YR 
Isaac Y1   Sara Y1 
Amirah Y1   Mia Y1 
Maliyah Y1   Deetya Y1 
Aneesha  Y1   Aliyah Y1 
Shakirah Y1   Oscar Y1 
Anjaneya Y1    Reggie Y1           
Chinonso Y1   Arthur Y1 
Amanda Y1   Nicole Y2 
Suraya Y2   Jasmine Y2 
La’rayah Y2   Gibril Y2 
Rabia Y2   Salwa Y2 
Joel Y2   Majed Y2 
Wassim Y2   Xingrui Y2 
Ameerat Y2   Kiyrah Y2 
Shebaniah Y2  Amani Y2 
Mohammed Y2  Saira Y2  
Chase Y2   Youcef Y2  
Annalisa Y3   Jason Y3 
Titus Y3   Simra Y3 
Kai Y3   Iman Y3 
Sabrine Y3   Belle Y3 
Mohammed Y3  Ava Y3 
Emily Y4   Saida Y4 
Leah Y4   Sumaya Y4 
India Y4   Xingya Y4 
Elijah Y4   Maisie Y4 
Jayden Y4   Ephraim Y4 
Khaled Y4   Zain Y4 
Armani Y4   Rakin Y4  
Sumaya Y4   Shayne Y4 
Myrell Y5   Kajus Y5 
Nadir Y5   Beatriz Y5  
Tilly Y5   Ruya Y5      
Malak Y5   Deacon Y5 
Blue Y5   Isi Y5 
Elijah Y5   Fejiro Y5 
Ruby Y5   Tino Y5 
Moaad Y5   Sophia Y5 
Sirius Y5   Lordina Y5 
Amna Y5   Olivia R Y5 
Karima Y6   Sabrina Y6 
Patrick Y6   David Y6 
Matthew Y6   Jamie Y6 
Ilyas Y6   Afsana Y6 
Khadija Y6   Diego Y6 
 
 

Robert Browning 
Monica YN  Zarifah YN 
Anas YR   Logan YR 
Yahya YR  Samara D YR 
Imaan Y2  Rahi Y2 
Mohammed Y2  Elijah Y2 
Mason Y2  George Y2 
Fawaz Y3  Eloida Y3 
Aaliyah Y3  Lola Y3 
Joseph Y3  Chelsea Y3 
Maryam Y3  Mounir Y3 
Roihanna Y3  Ledion Y3 
Saharla Y3  Skye Y3 
Aamir Y3  Long Y3 
Hassan Y3  Aia Y3 
Aneeqa Y4  Olivia Y4 
Ellie-Rose Y4  AJ Y4 
Mohammed Y4  Kelly Y4 
Amila Y4  Luke Y4 
Betsy Y4   QiZong Y4 
Koussai Y4  Nimco Y4 
Tei Y4   Ryaan Y4 
Liam Y4   Yusuf Y4/5 
Natalie Y4/5  Sara Y4/5 
Tiago Y5   Aminata Y5 
Chloe Y5  Ethan Y5 
Stefan Y5  Luca Y5 
Mohammed Y5 
 

Snowsfields 
 
Alfie YN   Amelia YN 
Salma YN   Joab YR 
Maisie YR   Ted YR 
Maya YR   Meaghan YR 
Iltreh YR   Eliana YR 
Theo Y1   Regina Y1 
Ayaan Y1   Eugenio Y1 
Emmanuel Y1  Francis Y1 
Iman Y1   Iris Y1 
Kareem Y1  Melat Y1 
Lily-Jean Y1  Nia Y1 
Preston Y1  Rayaana Y1 
Keegan Y2  Nour Y2 
Oumeira Y2  Romeo Y2 
Mosunmola Y2  Jacob Y2 
Leena Y2   Imran Y2 
Isabella Y2  Enzo Y2 
Jason Y2   Raila Y2 
Lily Rose Y2  Jayden Y2 
Bethany Y2  Hope Y4 
Sidney Y4   Zuriel Y4 
Temidayo Y4  Lailaa Y4 
Temitayo Y4  Braydon Y4 
Trinette Y4  Zoe Y4 
Domenico Y4  Joannie Y4 
Angelina Y4  Dominika Y4 
Philippa Y4  Ahmed Y4 
Adnan Y4   Param Y4 
Parin Y4   Rosie Y4 
Reem Y4   Pixie Y5 
Rayan Y6   Chloe Y6  
Soloman Y5  Kianna Y5 
Suleyman Y5  Adam Y5 
Christianna Y5  Aleeza Y5 
Khaled Y5   Fatima Y5 
Ayman Y5   Milo Y5 
Safaa Y6   Maisha Y6 
Elizabeth Y6  Divatty Y6 
Olivia Y6   Caleb Y6  
Susan Y6 
 





Speech and Language Provision for Robert  

Browning Families during school closures 

 

Speech and Language Therapist, Emma Jones, is still providing support to children with Speech, 
Language and Communication needs during the period of school closure. Emma is able to work in 
many ways with you as a parent/carer. This may be: 

regular phone calls with you (parent/carer) 

regular video calls with you (parent/carer) to give you ideas and advice while playing / doing an 
activity with your child 

sending links and online activities for the child to do with you (with our help over the phone) 

video calls with you and the child, to talk you through an activity or do the activity together 

working directly with your child through a video call where activities are shared on the screen 
(and you watch / join in) 

sending activities by email / post with a video tutorial to show you how to do an activity 

assessing speech, language and communication needs / observation through video calling 

 

Over the recent weeks, Emma has been contacting parents and carers of children who she had 
been working with prior to the school closures. You may have received an email or call already, so 
please do make use of this support as much as possible. If you have not heard from Emma, or 
would like her to get in touch please let us know by emailing the school office on 
office@robertbrowning.southwark.sch.uk or by calling Snowfields school on 02075259065. 

Speech and Language Provision for Snowsfields and Tower Bridge 
Families during school closures. 

 

If your child is on the speech and language case load at Snowsfields and Tower 
Bridge primary schools then you will probably have been already been contacted by Emma Corrigan, 
Hannah Murphy or    Bethan Jones (Hannah and  Bethan are covering our school speech and language 
therapists Claire McMahen and Joan Gregoire-Clark during COVID-19).  

Emma, Hannah and Bethan will discuss with you the best way they can support your child’s speech 
and language needs during this time. 

If you are unsure about this please call Snowsfields on 02075259065 or email 
office@snowsfields.southwark.sch.uk or office@towerbridge.southwark.sch.uk  

If you child is part of a speech and language group at Snowsfields or Tower Bridge  or you have  

worries about your child’s speech and language please see the information below for how to make 
contact with speech and language therapist during COVID-19. 

mailto:office@robertbrowning.southwark.sch.uk
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